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From The President 
 

Summer season: 

The summer season is well under way and 

there have been some glorious nights for 

playing tennis. I often think that the spring 

months are some of the best conditions for 

tennis for the year! The number of teams are 

down slightly on Monday, Tuesday and 

Wednesday nights, but the Thursday night 

Men’s competition is still going strongly. 

Despite the drop in numbers, the standard of 

tennis is still high. Tuesday and Thursday 

morning social hits are still well attended too. 
 

Tennis Australia Proposal: 

I reported in the last SAVET that a vote of all of the state associations was to be taken re 

Tennis Australia taking up the administration of Seniors Tennis to be overseen by a 

Seniors Advisory Group with one member from each state. The vote failed to get the 

75% approval required under our constitution, so nothing further has happened re this 

proposal. Following the AGM of Tennis Seniors Australia to be held in Busselton in 

January, it is proposed that the new executive of TSA will form a working group, with 

representation from each state, to establish a plan of action with a list of requirements to 

take to Tennis Australia re furthering this issue. 
 

Masters Games: 

Over the October long weekend, our complex was the venue for the Masters Games 

tennis competition. Just over 180 participants took part and it proved a very worthwhile 

event for us in raising around $8000. Many thanks to Sue Hand and her band of helpers 

in the canteen as well as our bar manager David Bryant for their excellent work 

throughout the event. 
 

State Championships: 

The State Championships, held in early November, were also very successful with some 

excellent tennis played over the three days of the tournament. David Bryant again kept 

the bar operating throughout and Leonie Millard had a group of helpers in the canteen. 

Many thanks to Marie Stephens for her excellent work over many years in coordinating 

the organisation of this event. Donna Freeman and Karen Ahrens have taken up the 

challenge to re-invigorate this important event and they would be happy to hear any 

ideas that you might have in that regard. I know they are already looking at some 

innovations to increase participation. 
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New Website: 
 

Have you checked out the new website yet? It is certainly a clearer format that is much 

easier to navigate through. Many thanks to Frank Spiel for his tireless work in setting up 

this new website and transferring all of the information from our old website. 

 

Australian Championships: 
 

A dedicated group of three Men’s and four  Ladies’ teams are heading to Busselton in 

January to play in the Australian Seniors Championships. Earlier this year our teams 

performed extremely well at Shepparton so we wish them all the best again in the west. 
 

In closing I wish all members and their families a safe and happy Christmas and look 

forward to continuing to enjoy your tennis in the New Year. 
 

 

John Schluter, President 

 

 

International Success for Bruce Rehn 

Bruce received a write-up in the latest Messenger Press in an article by Ben Hook.  

Teaming with Bob Howe from Victoria, they won the Over 80 Doubles Title in Croatia 

at the Super Seniors World Championships, defeating pairs from Ukraine, Denmark, 

Switzerland and United States. 

While overseas, Bruce won the Feld Am See Seniors Open in Austria, defeating Don 

Biddle in the final. 

To read the full article, check The Messenger of Wednesday November 27 
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For Your Diary  
  

 SOUTH AUSTRALIA 
 Tuesdays Social Tennis (I0.00am start – if hot 8.30am) 

   

Berri Tournament May 16
th

, 17
th

 & 18
th

 2020 

 

 

 

2020 Australian Championships and 

   Australian Carnival – Busselton WA   

   January 6-10 Teams  

   January 12-17 Individual Championships  

    

   2021 Australian Championships  – Canberra 

 

Closing Dates for Editorial  3 February 2020 

 

Please send to: 

Mrs Janet Wang 

63/170 Oaklands Rd 

Glengowrie   5044 

 

 

Phone 8376 8765   Mobile 0408 123 356     janet.wang@bigpond.com 

 

 

TSA RANKING LISTS  
 

Please be advised that TSA Ranking lists are available on the TSA 

website – www.tennisseniors.org.au 

 

Players who are traveling overseas to compete in ITF tournaments MUST 

advise Gail Bates on maxgailbates@bigpond.com that they have played in 

an overseas ITF tournament or their results/points will not be added to their 

TSA rankings 
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WEST BEACH & DISTRICTS COMMUNITY BANK 
TENNIS SENIORS STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 

 

REPORT 
ENTRIES 
 

Sixty one players entered: (two players less than last year) and three IPIN players 

withdrew before the tournament started. There were only two ladies entered in any of the 

Ladies Singles events and we decided to let them play off in the 55+ age group. Donna 

and Karen had done a very good job of recruiting ladies 45+ and 55+ for the Ladies 

Doubles events with twelve ladies entering. We combined the age groups and played 

two Round Robins with the winners playing off in the final. There was excellent tennis 

in the event with all matches played on Sunday afternoon, leaving the ladies free 

Monday and Tuesday. This proved to be a successful strategy to encourage more ladies 

to enter. However, there was only one other event for the ladies, the 150+ Combined 

Doubles in which we had two pairs: - which we decided to play off as well. The Men’s 

Doubles were played mostly on Sunday as well, but unfortunately due to singles 

commitments, a couple of events had to be completed Monday and Tuesday. 

We did have five interstate players enter. 
 

SUNDAY NIGHT BBQ 
 

The barbecue Sunday night was attended by approximately thirty players, friends and 

volunteers. 
 

MATCHES 
 

Commenced Sunday at 9.00 am and played mostly on courts 1-6. All matches were 

Round Robins due to lack of entries and many age groups had to be combined, with the 

minimum of three players in some RRs. With the strategy of playing as many events to a 

conclusion on Sunday and Mixed Doubles on Monday evening, there were not many 

matched to be completed on Tuesday and Ann Langman (TD) suggested moving the 

Presentation forward Tuesday night to 7 pm. This proved to be a “winner” with the last 

match on court finishing exactly at 7pm, allowing the Presentation to proceed early.  
 

PRESENTATION TUESDAY NIGHT  
 

There was concern during the day that there would be a lack of numbers on the night, 

but it ended up quite good with approximately fifty attending. Unfortunately, our major 

sponsor, West Beach Community Bank were unable to attend and sent in an apology. 

Brian Lynch from Living Choice, another of our sponsors, was present  
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and presented the winners and runners-up with their prize money. This was the first year 

that the Committee had decided not to award medals to the winners and just award prize 

money. Almost all award recipients (except two) were present and accepted their 

winnings, with the exception of two interstate winners who had taken their prize money 

earlier. 
 

SPECIAL THANKS 
 

Special thanks to Tournament Director Ann Langman who spent many, many hours 

organising the tournament. She did an exceptional job making sure all players were 

advised of starting times each day and also accommodating player requests for late 

arrivals etc.  

Thanks also to the canteen co-ordinator Leonie Millard and her volunteer helpers for all 

their work in providing food and refreshments for players and friends. They did an 

excellent job.  

Thanks also to Sue Hand for organising the donations of bread, pies pasties, sausage 

rolls and strudel from Heidi’s Bakery  –  very, very generous of them to donate much of 

the food. It is most appreciated.  

Thanks to Claire De Mack for organising the flowers throughout the clubhouse. They 

looked excellent as usual.  

Thanks to Ian Delbridge for cooking the BBQ Sunday and Monday nights.  

Thanks also to white badge Referee Stewart Nancarrow and Robyn Tucker (Court 

Supervisor) for a job very efficiently done.  

Thanks also Donna Freeman and Karen Ahrens for canvassing and encouraging local 

ladies to enter doubles events. 

 Also, thanks to Max Foran, for organising the Sponsors and John Schluter and any other 

persons I have missed for doing all those unseen jobs that no-one sees. Overall, the event 

went quite smoothly and although the entries were not as good as we would have liked, I 

consider it went off successfully 
 

STRATEGIES LEARNT FROM LAST YEAR 
 

 Running the Men’s and Ladies’ doubles on the Sunday and Mixed Monday 

nights was successful, especially in ladies’ events with more entries. 

 Revamping/reducing the number of events  

 Change of dates for next year – Proposed on Labour Day weekend, October 3
rd

, 

4
th
 and 5

th
 2020 

Marie Stevens 

Tournament Secretary 
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TENNIS SENIORS STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 

RESULTS 
 

 EVENT WINNERS RUNNERS-UP 
  

IPIN  Men’s 40+ Singles Adam Alessandrini Adrian Johnston 

IPIN Men’s 55+ Singles Scott Trestrail Mike Howard 

IPIN Men’s 70+ Singles Roger Davey David Cadman 

IPIN Men’s 75+ Singles Kevin Green Ron Moulton  
 

Men’s 55+ Singles Rhees Blewett Grant Daniel 

Men’s 75+ Singles Peter Dawe Don Burgess 

Ladies 55+ Singles Ania Kritzinger Kaye Price 
 

Ladies 45+ Doubles Linda Carter Wendy Butler 

 Genevieve Dawson Ania Kritzinger 
 

Ladies150+ Combined Cathy Chapman Judy Addison 

Doubles Pauline Fielden Maxine Young 
 

Men’s 35+ Doubles David Hill Scott Hughes 

 Adrian Johnston David Mullins 

Men’s 55+ Doubles Ian Delbridge Scott Trestrail 

 Trevor Reeves Richard Pembroke 

Men’s 65+ Doubles Roger Davey Richard Osborne 

 David Cadman John Schluter 

Men’s75+ Doubles Don Burgess Orrin Newby 

 Peter Dawe Wayne Rose 
 

Men’s 110+ Combined Kevin Benson Carmine De’Ieso 

Doubles Brian O’Connor Michael Trait 

Men’s 130+ Combined David Cadman Richard Osborne 

Doubles Kevin Green John Schluter 

Men’s 150+ Combined Don Burgess Richard Pembroke 

Doubles Peter Dawe Henry Young 
 

Mixed 45+ Doubles Chris Luhrs Karen Ahrens 

  Mark Swanbury Peter French 

Mixed 55+ Doubles Chris Flynn Kaye Price 

  Ian Delbridge Neale Price 

Mixed 65+ Doubles Wendy Doolette Ros Mitchell 

  John Schluter Trevor Weinert 

. 
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TENNIS SENIORS STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS  

 
IPIN Singles - Winners 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Adam Alessandrini receiving his  Roger Davey, winner of the IPIN 

cheque as the winner of the IPIN  Men’s 65+ Singles with Brian 

Men’s 45+ Singles from Brian  Lynch of Living Choice 

Lynch of Living Choice 

 

Other Singles - Winners 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ania Kritzinger was the winner of  Brian Lynch presenting Peter Dawe with  

the Ladies 45+ Singles, with Brian his cheque as winner of the Men’s 75+  

Lynch of  Living Choice Singles 
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IPIN Singles – Runners-up 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Adrian Johnston, runner-up to Adam Mike Howard, runner-up to Scott  

Alessandrini in IPIN Men’s 45+Singles Testrail in IPIN Men’s 55+ Singles 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Cadman, runner-up to Roger Ron Moulton , runner-up to Kevin  

Davey in IPIN Men’s 65+ Singles Green in IPIN Men’s 75+ Singles 
 

Other Singles – Runners-up 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kaye Price, runner-up to Ania Don Burgess, runner-up to Peter 

Kritzinger in the Ladies 45+ Singles Dawe in the Men’s 75+ Singles 
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TENNIS SENIORS STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 

Doubles – Winners 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Cathy Chapman and Pauline Fielden won the Ladies  

150+ Combined Doubles 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
David Hill and Adrian Johnston were the winners 

of the Men’s 35+ Doubles 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Ian Delbridge and Trevor Reeves were the winning pair 

in the Men’s 55+ Doubles 
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David Cadman and Roger Davey won the Men’s 65+ Doubles 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don Burgess and Peter Dawe were the winners in the Men’s 75+ Doubles  

and the Men’s 150+ Combined  Doubles 

 

John Schluter and Richard Osborne 

were runners-up to  

David Cadman and Roger  

Davey in the Men’s 65+ Doubles and 

also to David Cadman and Kevin 

Green in the Men’s 130+ Combined  

Doubles 

 

 

 

 

 

Orrin Newby partnered Wayne 

Ross in the 75+ Men’s Doubles 

and they were runners-up to 

Don Burgess and Peter Dawe  
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WEEKLY SUMMER COMPETITIONS 
 

Monday Night Mixed Doubles: 
 

Co-ordinators: 

Frank Spiel 0419 855 182 fspiel@bigpond.net.au 

Max Foran 0409 096 017  maxieforan@gmail.com 
 

Five teams nominated for Division 1 and six teams nominated in Division 2. 
 

After eight matches, Serves You Right are the undefeated Division 1 leaders with a 

points ratio of 7.4. BIIK’s are in second place with a ratio of 4.5, Tennis Tragics are 

third with ratio of 3.67, then All of Us are fourth with ratio of 2.67 and Shiraz Soaks are 

fifth with a ratio of 2.  
 

Fab Five are leading Divisiuon 2 with 37 points from Sideliners on 35 points, Footloose 

on 35 points, Shot Mates1 on 29 points, Four Play on 24 points and Shot Mates 2 only 

having 7 points. 

 

Tuesday Night LadiesDoubles: 
 

Co-ordinator: 

Gail Weinert 0408 813 609 gailc_4@msn.com 

 

Only six teams nominated for this season, with two previously regular teams taking a 

break. After seven matches Para Gold are undefeated on 53 points, Spin ‘n Win second 

on 44 points, Mixtures third on 36 points, Strings fourth on 19 points, Impulse fifth on 

10 points and The Girls have only 6 points. 

 

Wednesday Night Men’s A Grade Doubles: 
 

Co-ordinator: 

Ian Delbridge 0402 362 011 ian@memorialprint.com.au 

 

Seven teams including a team new to Seniors Tennis nominated for this season, resulting 

in a bye being scheduled each week. Once the season started, however, the new team 

were unable to field four players on three dates and decided to withdraw, resulting in a 

redraw as a six team competition, but results being based on points ratio as Poker Boys 

had already had a bye. 

 

After nine matches, Punters are on top with a points ratio of 5.89 from  Poker Boys on 

5.25, then Wombat’s Mob  on 4.33, Celtic Kin on 3.56, Hoo Ever on 2.22 and Eagles 

with a points ratio of only 2. 

 

It needs to be noted that there have been quite a few player movements from team to 

team this season as compared with previous seasons. 
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Thursday Night Men’s B Grade Doubles: 
 Co-ordinator: 

Norbett Jahnke. 0413 331 123 norbert@integratedpayroll.com.au 
  

Thursday continues to be the most popular night with eight teams nominating for 

Division B1 and another eight teams nominating for Division B2 
 

With seven matches played, Rabid Racqets lead Division B1 with 46 points from 

Eagles1 with 38 points, Whackers also on 38 points, Gerry’s Aces on 29 points, Crows 

on 28 points, Smart Aces on 18 points, 8 Balls on 175 points and Nearly Inn on 10 

points. 
 

In Division B2, No NRGY lead on 45 points, Tontine on 41 points, Line Callers on 39 

points, Rookies on 38 points, Eagles2 on 33 points, Volleys on 15 points, Kiss My Ace 

on 9 points and Muscat-ears on 4 points. 
 

SUMMER SOCIAL TENNIS  
 

Tuesday Doubles: 
 

Co-ordinators: 

Jeff Brown 8264 6670 timeplace@bigpond.com 

Brian Morgan 0405 100 010 brian@bmorgan.info 
 

Thursday Open Singles/Doubles 
 

Co-ordinator: 

John Schluter 0411 022 930 jdschlut@bigpond.net.au  
 

 
 

 

 

 

Free Quotes     No job too small 

 Experienced Painter and Decorator 

 Free Quotes (able to quote after business hours if required) 

 Internal and External Painting and Repairs 

 Domestic and Commercial 

 Reliable and Affordable 

 Clean and Tidy 
Flexible working hours – including weekends and public holidays 

Contact:  Daniel Hand  0419 183 297 
Builder’s Lic/Reg  BLD100299 
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Mixed Doubles Championships 
 

 

 

The winners in the Mixed 45+ 

Doubles were Chris Luhrs and 

Mark Swanbury, with Karen 

Ahrens and Peter French the 

runners-up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Mixed 55+ Doubles were won 

by Chris Flynn and Ian Delbridge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winners of the Mixed 65+ Doubles 

were John Schluter and Wendy 

Doolette 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Kaye and Neale Price were runners-up Trevor Weinert and Ros Mitchell  

 in the Mixed 55+ Doubles were runners-up in the Mixed 65+ 

  Doubles 
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In recent times, we identified the need to move our website to a more easily managed 
web platform and to identify someone who was prepared to take on the TSSA Web 
Manager role that Sue McKelvie had undertaken for the past seventeen years. It would 
be fair to say that we were not inundated with volunteers, but Frank Spiel volunteered to 
see whether he could develop sufficient competencies to both set up and then manage a 
new website and accompanying webpages for TSSA. 
 

Hence our move to the ClubSpark web platform that is technically supported by Tennis 
Australia and Tennis SA personnel. 
 

In recent times, a great deal of work has been undertaken by various TSSA Committee 
members and Office Bearers in getting our various structures, documentation and 
processes in place that includes a commitment in making them explicit. The new TSSA 
website and accompanying webpages reflects this commitment and all members are 
encouraged to navigate the various webpages and links to familiarise themselves with 
their content. 
A new publicly accessible TSSA Facebook page has been established that can be 
accessed via the link at the bottom of the TSSA website or by using the following 
address that you could bookmark and/or add to your favourites - 
TennisSeniorsSA@SouthParkTennisCentre 
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Donna Freeman, another member of the TSSA Committee has volunteered to be 
TSSA’s Facebook Coordinator and together with Frank,  are joint administrators for our 
Facebook site and pages. 
 

Donna will be the primary public contact and she will be seeking support from members 
in being active contributors in both supplying photographs and providing engaging 
commentary! 
The website and webpages also provide great opportunities for members to contribute in 
capturing our History as we head to celebrating our 50

th
 Year in 2022. 

 

In checking out our History webpages and links, you will recognise that we could 
enhance our on-line information through ‘Capturing the Memory’ of our Life Members, 
Australian Representatives, TSSA History 1972-2022 and various profiles through the 
addition of photographs, anecdotes and more! 
 

We welcome feedback and contributions. 
 

Frank SPIEL (M: 0419 855 182  Email: fspiel@bigpond.net.au) 
 

Donna FREEMAN (M: 0422 319 715)  Email: dfreeman6696@gmail.com),  

 
Australian websites: 

 

SA   play.tennis.com.au/TennisSeniorsSA 

Vic   www.tennisseniorsvictoria.com.au 

Qld   www.tennisseniors.org.au/qld 

NSW www.tennisseniorsnsw.org  

WA   www.tennis.com.au/seniorswa   

ACT  www.tennisseniors.org.au/act 
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2020 TENNIS SENIORS CARNIVAL 
BUSSELTON WA 

 

Teams Week: 6
th

 - 10
th

  January, 2020 

Individuals Week: 12
th

  - 17
th

  January, 2020 

Venues: Busselton and Bunbury WA 

  

The 2020  Australian Seniors Tennis Teams Carnival and Individual 

Championships will be hosted by Tennis Seniors WA at the beautiful Busselton 

and Bunbury Tennis Clubs, January 5
th

 – 17
th

 , 2020. 

 

The popular “Teams Carnival” will take place in the first week of the event, with 

representative teams from interstate and overseas. The Teams Carnival is a 

doubles competition for women and men, with age group divisions ranging from 

35 to over 80 years old. 

 

The prestigious Australian Seniors Championships will follow the Teams 

Carnival. This event is an ITF (Grade A) tournament, offering singles, doubles 

and mixed doubles events in five year age brackets from the age of 35 years. 

 

Over 1,000 tennis players and supporters are expected to take part in the 

Championships and enjoy high-quality tennis with a range of social events during 

the tournament. Over forty tennis courts will be available, and in use in Busselton 

throughout the Carnival and Championships, with a further twenty five available 

at Bunbury Tennis Club during the first week. 

  
Social Events to be held: 

Opening Ceremony  

Sunday 5
th

 January at 5pm 

Cocktail party following  

the Opening Ceremony 

Carnival dinner  

Friday 10
th
 January 7pm 

Happy Hours TBC 
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SA TEAMS FOR BUSSELTON 
 
 

WOMEN 
 

 45+ DIV 1 60+ DIV 2 
 AHRENS Karen  FIELDEN Pauline  Captain 

  DAVY Belinda  JOHNSON Carole 

  FREEMAN Donna  MIFSUD Debra 

  KRITZINGER Ania  RUSSO Sue 

 LUHRS Chris   Captain  VENN Ros 

  WELLS Lynn WEINERT Gail 

  
 55+ DIV 2 65+ DIV 2 
  CRAWFORD Nicole  BRYANT Sandra 

  KIDMAN Jillian   HAND Sue     Captain 

        KLAOSEN Marie  Captain McKELVIE Sue  

       PAMMENT Rhonda  REDDEN Helen      

  PARKER Kathy REYNOLDS Dianne 

          STUART Sandy 
 

MEN 
 

 50+  80+ 
 BREWSTER  Andrew BILSON  David 

 TRAFORTI  Rino FINN  Robert  Captain 

 WATSON  Bruce FRY  Gordon 

 SWANBURY  Mark  Captain KELLY  Brian 

 SCHUELKE  Andrew WEINMANN  Theo 

 LANE  John 

 DEGENHART  Mike 

 

 60+ 
 BENSON  Kevin WEINERT  Trevor  (in ACT Team) 

 MARKEY  Steve 

 PARKER  Greg 

 RUSSELL  Craig 

 DAVEY  Roger 

 REEVES  Trevor 

 DELBRIDGE Ian  Captain 
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COUNTRY DIVISIONS 
  

Murray Bridge Division 
 

President:  Robert Butcher 

Vice President:  Lorraine Vickers 

Secretary:  Lorraine Graetz 

Treasurer:  Kathy Pfeiffer 
  

Northern Areas Division 
 

President:  Twink Sparks  - 32 years 

Vice President:  Trevor Deer 

Secretary:  Anne Redden  –  25 years  

Treasurer:  Reece Brooks 

Publicity:  Val Brooks  
 

 Riverland Division 
 

President:  Kaye Tanner 

Secretary & 

Publicity Officer  Sue Fox 

Asst. Secretary  Sue Caddy 

Treasurer:  Ria  Szewczuk 
 

South East Division 
 

President:  Trish Douglas 

Vice President:  Marg Moffatt 

Sec/Treasurer:  Helen Rathjen 

Asst. Secretary:  Bronwyn Neil 

Publicity Officer:  Helen Rathjen 

General Committee:    Marlene Bull, Peter Barry,  

  Elzette LeRoux and Christine Cramm 
 

 

CITY V NORTHERN AREAS 

 

Sunday  15
th
 March at Jamestown Lawn Tennis Courts, commencing at 10.00 am 

 

Nomination forms on Website  

OR included in posted SAVET’s  

OR from the Secretary Janet Wang 
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News from South East Division 
 

Twelve South East Tennis Seniors enjoyed tennis at Penola 

on Sunday 20
th
 October. Winning lady was Trish Douglas 

with Helen Rathjen runner-up. Bob Brown was the Winning 

man, Allan Schultz and Peter Barry tying for runner-up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Six players from South East Tennis Seniors travelled to Murray Bridge on Sunday 10
th

 

November to participate in a challenge with players from Riverland, Port Elliot and 

Murray Bridge on the lawn courts at Sturt Reserve. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Fourteen South East Tennis Seniors enjoyed tennis at Naracoorte on Sunday 17th 

November in good conditions.  

 

 

(Back row) Marg Moffatt, Necia 

Evans, Chris Cramm, Wendy 

McDonald (winner), Trish Douglas 

(runner-up), Lorraine Kilgour and 

Gayle Davies. (Front row) Geoff 

McKormick, Terry Nisbet, Bob 

Brown, Marlene Bull.  

 (Absent) Allan Schultz (winner). 

Next event will be a Christmas theme at Wattle Range on 8
th

 December at 10 am. 
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TSSA’s TENNIS ETIQUETTE  

& RULES for NON-UMPIRED MATCHES 
 

All matches in TSSA conducted competitions MUST be played in accordance with 

Tennis Australia’s Code of Behaviour: Tournaments and Weekly Competitions, with 

players obligated to ensure that match and tournament violations do not occur. 

 

All Players are required to comply with *TSSA’s Tennis Etiquette & Rules for Non-

Umpired Matches. 
 

TENNIS ETIQUETTE 

 

1. Players are always expected to shake hands with their opponent(s) at the completion 

of a match 

2. Do not enlist the aid of spectators in making line calls or attempting to determine the 

score or other on-court matters 

3. Wait until a point is over before walking behind a court where a match is in progress. 

4. To retrieve a ball from another court or to return a ball to another court, wait until the 

players have completed a point. 

5. Do not stall, complain, be bad-tempered or practise gamesmanship. 

6. In doubles, when returning service, the partner of the receiver should generally call 

the service line for the receiver. The receiver should generally call the centre and side 

service lines. The call needs to be loud enough to stop their opponents/partner 

continuing to play the point. 

7. Loud comments, whether in relation to winning and/or losing a point is likely to cause 

interference to play on nearby courts, is considered unsportsmanlike conduct. 

8. Constant overt celebration directed at an opponent may be considered intimidation, 

and therefore unsportsmanlike conduct. 

9. If a player is unhappy with their opponent’s actions or decisions, the player should 

refer to their Team Captain who will consult with their counterpart and if still 

unresolved, consult with their Competition’s Coordinator and the TSSA Competitions 

Manager, if required. 

 

Tennis Australia Rules for Matches played without a Chair Umpire,  

modified to suit TSSA’s context, will be published in next SAVET 
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Local News 
 

 

WARM WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

Association & South Park:  Jeffrey Cornell, Sandy Loffler 

            

Murray Bridge:  Cheryl Aldridge 

South-East: Virginia Hill 

 

 

 

 

Contact Karen Ahrens on 8271 2912 or 0410 315 220  for state shirts and jackets. 
 

 

 

PRIVACY 
 

Tennis Seniors SA is required to use Tennis Australia’s My Tennis database for 

recording member details.  If you have any objection to such information being used in 

this manner, please contact our Secretary on 8376 8765. 
 

 

 

Tennis Seniors of SA  - Secretary’s phone number. 

Please be advised that the telephone number for all enquiries  

for Tennis Seniors and the phone numbers to contact the Secretary are   

8376 8765 or 0408 123 356 

Thanks, Janet Wang 

 
 
 

MISSING TROPHY 

 

Have been searching for the trophy donated by Kevin Sandercock (recently deceased) 

for the Men’s B Grade Winter Competition. It is believed to have been donated in the 

late 80’s and all that can be found is the name plaque. I am planning an article on the 

five trophies that are played for in our night competitions. If you can help, contact Brian 

Arnold on 82769171 or arnoldbj@tpg.com.au 
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Sub-Committees 2019/20 
 

PROMOTIONS, PUBLICITY, SPONSORSHIP & 
FUND RAISING  
Max Foran (TSSA Promotions, Publicity, Sponsorship & Fund Raising Officer) 

Janet Wang (Secretary) 

Donna Freeman (TSSA Facebook Coordinator) 

Robert Crawford (TSSA Correspondence & Historical Records Officer) 

Brian Arnold ( SA-VET Editor) 

Frank Spiel (Acting TSSA Website Manager) 
 

TSSA TOURNAMENT 
John Schluter ( Convenor and TSSA Competitions Manager) 

Karen Ahrens ( State TSSA Uniforms Officer) 

Donna Freeman (State Championships Coordinator) 
 

COMPETITIONS & SOCIAL PLAY  
John Schluter (Convenor, TSSA Committee Chairperson and  

TSSA Competitions Manager)  

Janet Wang (TSSA Secretary)  

Ernest Stevenson (TSSA Match Draws & Scheduling Officer, TSSA Recorder)  

Brian Arnold  (TSSA Match Draws & Scheduling Officer, TSSA Recorder) 

Frank Spiel, Max Foran, Gail Weinert, Ian Delbridge  and Norbett Jahnke 

Jeff Brown and Brian Morgan 
 

CATERING & SOCIAL 
Sue Hand ( Catering & Social Events Officer)  

Leonie Millard ( Committee Representative)  

David Bryant ( Bar Manager)  

Sandra Bryant  

Chris Cave 
 

SELECTION 
Janet Wang  (Secretary)  

Women  Men 
Marie Stevens (Capt) Mark Swanbury (Capt) 

Sue Hand John Schluter 

Karen Ahrens Dennis Haupt 
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Members Business Directory 

Extra Virgin Olive Oil Do You Hate Accounts? 

Farmer direct from an SA Vet. Karen Simmonds  – Business2Basix  

10% proceeds to SA Tennis Seniors  Bookkeeping, MYOB training,  
2L Flagon $20  –  5L Jerrycan $45 Secretarial, Data Entry 

Orrin Newby Ph: Ph: 8356 6525 or 0433 447 289  

Ph: 8297 4141 or 0438 304 199 Email: ksimmonds@bb3x.com.au  

or Order at South Park Clubrooms  
 

 

  

Estate Planning and  Coverdrive Couriers 

Administration  For all your expert courier needs 
For tax effective wills, enduring and Service beyond the Boundary 

medical powers of attorney, enduring David Cornish 
guardianship. Discount for Vets. Ph 8346 6600 or 0433437920 

Joan Sedsman, Solicitor  Email: davidc@coverdrive.com.au 
Ph: 8231 0256 or 0438 523 374  

 

  
 
 Artifical Lawn Maintenance  
 Specializing in Cleaning/ Re Sanding/  
 Sand removal/ Mould removal and  
 Prevention. General Maintenance of  
 Tennis Courts 

 David Higgins Ph: 0408602471 

 Email:  dhiggins67@hotmail.com 

 
 

 

 

CALL JANET WANG TO 

BOOK ADVERTISING SPACE 
 

Ph: 8376 8765   Fax: 8376 8765 

Mobile:  0408 123 356 
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2019 State Championships 
 

 
 

 

The oldest and youngest winners 

Ron Moulton, Cathy Chapman, Pauline Fielden with Brian Lynch  and  

Adrian Johnston, Karen Ahrens, Davi Hill, Ania Kritzinger and Adam Alessandrini 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ITF Referee, Stuart Nancarrow, and Court Supervisor, Robin Tucker 


